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Letter written by Reverend Father Carheil,
Missionary of the Society of Jesus, to
Monsieur the Governor-General
of Northern new france.

you this letter, to inform you that we are at last

reduced to the condition to which I have always
believed that the hope of peace would reduce us.! I
have never doubted that peace was impossible —nor
have all those who, from the experience of a long
residence among them, know the dispositions of the
Iroquois, and especially of the onnontagué, the most
treacherous of all. Notwithstanding the difficulty
that we had up to the time designated for the assem-
bly, in sustaining the minds of our poor savages
amid the continual displeasure caused them by the
negotiations for a peace,— which they knew to be
only begged for, by dint of attentions, of honors, and
of presents; and which, consequently, were but so
many public proofs of our weakness,— we were,
nevertheless, fortunate enough to maintain them in
their duty until that time. After that it was for
those who Conducted those negotiations to demon-
strate by performance the truth of what they had
promised; and to let our tribes see the enemy who,
as they supposed, had become docile and submissive
to their Will. But alas! at the time that this should
have been done, what had they obtained? Nothing
but houses burned, french killed or captured, scalps

l AM very sorry to see myself compelled to write



